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Welcome to all members and visitors. I particularly welcome District Governor Warwick and his wife Lynne to our club tonight. Also tonight we welcome Camille Erskine a local young person whom we have supported in the past as part of our youth program to pursue her in career in Ballet.

Yes, I know there were two football matches between Australia and New Zealand last weekend. Regardless of which side of the Tasman you supported, let’s just say that we both had a win and leave it at that.

Brian Johnson and Grahame True are busy working on the Police Awards evening. Based on reports Brian has provided me with, about progress so far and the responses he has received, the night is shaping up to be a great success.  

Also, just a reminder that a public forum about problem drinking in the Strathfield electorate is being organised, by the State member for Strathfield, on 6 August at St, Andrews Church Hall, Summer Hill at 7.00 p.m.  

RI President Jonathan Majiyagbe

In response to messages of condolence from the Rotary world following the death of his wife, Ade, the RI President-Elect Jonathan Majiyagbe issued the following letter on 20 June 2003.

Dear Fellow Rotarians,

I am deeply grateful for the tremendous outpouring of sympathy extended to me and my family following the death of my wife, Ade. I thank all of you for the many hundreds of condolence messages we received during this difficult time. 

Your heartfelt response and the comfort it provided has reinforced my faith in the family of Rotary and the emotional and practical support we can offer each other in times of distress. Your kindness will continue to inspire me as I assume the role of Rotary International President under very different circumstances than I had anticipated only a short time ago. 

As many of you know, Ade believed very strongly in Rotary and its power to help people and effect change. She also treasured how Rotary enriched our lives - with friends in every part of the world and countless opportunities to serve others. For that reason, I feel even more committed to carrying out the program that she so enthusiastically embraced. I ask for your continued support in the months ahead as we work together to Lend a Hand to those in need throughout our troubled world.

Kind regards,

Jonathan Majiyagbe
President-elect, Rotary International

The Annual Theme

The annual theme has become such an important part of the Rotary year that it is interesting to note that the origins of this popular tradition are somewhat murky. Although some presidents had slogans or rallying cries during their terms, Rotary International did not officially recognize themes until 1949-50.

Like a line of poetry or the refrain of a song, short themes give the Rotary world something to muse upon. "Rotary is Hope in Action" calls forth many different images and feelings and it can refer to Rotary's past and future as well as its present. 

In the coming year, our theme is based on an action - to Lend A Hand. These three words express our most natural reaction when we see someone in need — we want to reach out to help them. 

Rotary International Web Site  

Rotary International recently unveiled the latest version of its official Web site, www.rotary.org.

and I urge members, who have access to the Internet, to visit the site as it is a great resource and provides an opportunity for members to learn more about Rotary.

Have a good week.

Yours in Rotary,

Keith
Tonight’s Guest Speaker
District Governor
Warwick Tester

& Mrs Lynne Tester

A Presentation on

Our District 9690

Directors’ Reports

Club Service

Keith Byrn


The Functions Risk Management sheet is now available on request by any member.  This outlines the procedures mentioned by President Keith in the last couple of weeks where new procedures have been put in place to accommodate possible liability suits by anyone injured, etc, at a Rotary function.
Steve Taylor, Functions Organiser, announced an Italian dinner on either Mon. 4th or 11th August.  Details will be forthcoming.


Also, the Blue Mountains weekend on Sat/Sun 30th/31st August is going ahead – please make sure you fill in the commitment sheet available, whether “yes” or “apology”, to make life easier for Steve.
Vocational Service

Brian Johnson

There was a reminder from Raymond McCluskie about entrants for the Siemens Science Program.  Guest Speaker, Mrs Carolyn Blanden, added that, as a science teacher for many years, she could personally highly recommend it as a way of developing young talent towards a life in science.

Please see Brian, Raymond or Peter Foss for details, or assistance.
Members’ Announcements

Roger Vince kept us up-to-date with the Nasik Road, South India, Project, with the news that the toilet block which we had funded is nearing completion.  (An anonymous wit conjectured whether any members would be testing the equipment at the official opening.)


Happy Birthday to:

Pam Singh (1st Aug.)
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	Fines Session Highlights


Joe Campisi got the chop for arriving late, as did Raymond McCluskie for leaving early last week (footy?).
If the club were to organize its own footy team, this is how Fines Sergeant, Tony, would place the players (it cost them, accordingly):
Coaches: George Helou and Euan Watson (persuasive) Strappers: all the women members, Video Refs: all the lawyers, Water(?)boys: Roy Schmidt, Peter Manenti, Niall King, George Helou, Uniforms: Peter Cipolla, Connie Galletta, Fullbacks: Domenico Wingers: the bike riders, 5-eights: all the teachers, Half-backs: (small & quick) Grahame True, Rick Collins, 2nd Rowers: (never make mistakes) all the golfers, Front Rowers: (the big guys) Bala, Peter Foss, Kevin Freund, Brian Hennell.
Cross Fines:

Peter Douglas fined the entire table next to his for seconding his table’s bread supply at the dinner table.

President Keith fined George Hallworth, whom he had seen playing in the storm water overflow puddles with his grandchild, purportedly “showing the youngster how it was done!”
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Peter Foss was very proud of his wife, Margery, who is departing on a trip to Alaska as a Rotary Fellowship Award.  Congratulations, and Bon Voyage, Margery, from everyone in the club!  (We can bet Peter will be well pampered by their four daughters back at home.)
To put things into perspective again, it cost traveller Connie Galletta $1.00 for the privilege, but she assured us it was great to be back home after eight weeks away.  It was actually our pleasure to welcome Connie back again, after her wonderful stay in Munich with her sister.  While overseas, Connie also celebrated her 50th birthday in Italy with other family members!  Sounds fabulous! You’re probably counting the days until you can return, Connie.

Last Week’s Guest Speaker
Mrs Carolyn Blanden

Principal
Meriden Girls School

“New Directions in Education”
Introduced by: Roger Vince
Thanked by: Peter Harries
Principal of Meriden since January 2003, Carolyn had been Director of Studies, and then Principal at Tara Anglican School for Girls at Parramatta.  Prior to this, Carolyn had spent 17 years at Knox, as a Science teacher and supervising a Boarding House for 5-10 year-olds. She was a member of Wahroonga Rotary Club.  
Working for the NSW Board of Studies as a referencing consultant on the new HSC followed some years work in the Finance Sector. 
Educated at Abbotsleigh School, Macquarie University and the Ellis School in Pittsburgh Pennsylvania, Carolyn is now married to Paul and they have one son, Michael.

In the new Principal’s words, the important issues in constructing a good education for children involves a school which is able to, firstly, nurture its pupils (an analogy was drawn with a vulnerable seedling), by giving them ‘light and warmth,’ most importantly from a ‘hidden curriculum’, or the culture of the school, which allows initiative, enabled by teacher-approachability.

Secondly, students must have the opportunity to participate in a wide variety of pursuits, such as theatre, rugby, clubs and other team activities.

Carolyn noted that she considered that humanist values seemed to be returning to the curriculum, with subjects like History once again becoming popular, in contrast to the recent domination by the economic rationalist approach resulting in an emphasis on pure maths, finance and commerce.


The talk finished on a sound note with a reminder of a famous quote from mathematician and philosopher Albert Einstein, who said “Education is everything that is left after what you have learned at school is forgotten.”
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	for

Last Meeting

Wednesday

23rd July,
2003



Rotarians Present 41
Apologies 17 (2 late, 3 non)
Leave of Absence 1
Members Unfinancial 17
Raffle Prizes:
1st Golf Club T-shirt (courtesy Ray Wilson)

2nd Hair Products, (courtesy “Bellezza Hair Salon” alias Sal Tosto)

3rd  Bottle of Wine
4th  Dinner this Week
Raffle Winners:
1st Eve Dutton
2nd Ray Wilson
3rd Domenico Alvarez
4th Tony Lanzafame
Raffle Raised $400+
Sergeant-at-Arms was:

Tony Lanzafame
S/Arms Raised $78.00
Meeting Closed  8.45 pm

Dates to Jot Down:
Mon.4th or 11th August

(Date to be confirmed)

Italian/Pizza Dinner Night
Wed. 13th August, 2003
“Police Officer of the Year”, Partners’ Night, 6.30 for 7.00 pm.  Venue: Strathfield Golf Club

15th August, 2003
District Information Day, Rooty Hill Convention Centre (Are you interested in joining a District committee?)

Sat./Sun.30th/31st August
Weekend away in the Blue Mountains.

Tues.30th Sept. 2003
Golf Day, Rotary Club of Winston Hills
October, 2003

“Pride of Workmanship Awards” at La Montage

February, 2004

Trish Foundation Golf Day

19-21 March, 2004

District Conf., Gosford


How to be Happy

1. Pursue Achievable Goals.
2. Keep Genuine Smiles.

3. Share with Others.

4. Help Thy Neighbours.

5. Maintain a Youthful Spirit.

6. Get Along with the Rich, the Poor, the Beautiful, & the Ugly.

7. Keep Cool Under Pressure.

8. Forgive the Annoyance of Others.

9. Have a Few Pals.

10. Cooperate and Reap Greater Rewards.

11. Treasure Every Moment with Your Loved Ones.

12. Have High Confidence in Yourself.

13. Respect the Disadvantaged.

14. Enjoy your Interests at Leisure.

15. Take Calculated Risks.

16. Understand "Money Isn't Everything".

17. And have a nice day!
 Editor: Vicki Wybrow
Send copy by 5 pm Sunday

vw@netlink.com.au
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